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Mr Russell Brooks
Jemena Gas Networks (NSW) Ltd
Senior Approvals & Stakeholder Manager

29/10/2021

Dear Mr Brooks

Western Sydney Green Gas Project (SSD-10313)
Pre-startup Compliance Report

I refer to the Pre-startup Compliance Report (Jemena, Revision 0, 30 September 2021; Report)
submitted to the Department on 6 October 2021 under Condition B4 of Schedule 3 of the
Development Consent for the Western Sydney Green Gas Project (our ref. SSD-10313-PA-15). 

The Department has carefully reviewed the Report and is satisfied that it meets the requirements of
Condition B4 of the Development Consent. As required, the Report includes:

 preparation date, being 30 September 2021
 construction commencement date, being 3 January 2021
 commissioning commencement date, being 23 May 2021
 actions to implement the recommendations made in the pre-construction documents. 

The Department notes that pre-construction and pre-commissioning documents were prepared to
the satisfaction of the Planning Secretary as follows:

 Safety and Operating Plan, approved 11 November 2020
 Construction Safety Study (Revision 0, 8 October 2020), approved 16 November 2020
 Hazard and Operability Study (Revision 1, 17 August 2020), approved 19 November 2020
 Final Hazard Analysis (Revision A, 3 September 2020), approved 19 November 2020
 Fire Safety Study (Revision A, 14 September 2020), approved 27 November 2020
 Commissioning Safety Study (Revision 0, 3 March 2021), approved 3 May 2021
 Emergency Plan (Revision 1, 28 March 2021), approved 3 May 2021
 Safety Management System (Revision 0, 19 March 2021), approved 3 May 2021.

The Department further notes that the microturbine described as an additional future key function in
section 3.2 of the Report is beyond the approved scope described in the earlier approval letters. As
per the earlier approval letters, if Jemena intends to commission components beyond the approved
scope, we request Jemena update the relevant documents and submit these at least one month
prior to commissioning.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Wayne Jones, Team Leader – Resource
Assessments, on 6575 3406.

Yours sincerely 

Alex McGuirk
A/Team Leader - Government Projects
Compliance

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


As nominee of the Planning Secretary


